oney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
February 19, 2020
Directors Present:      Jim Timney







Dennis Peat
Eugene Sullivan

Selden Wasson

Also, Present:
        
Marc Twidwell
- General Manager





Missy Oates - Staff
Directors Absent: 
 Brittany Lehman

The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m.
The first agenda item was Communication from Members – No members were present.

Next on the agenda was the Approval of the January 2020 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the Manager Reports, Office Reports, and Operation Reports.  
· Marc reported on the following items:

1. Marc met with Summit Fire Chief and discussed the issues we have had in the past and how to avoid them in the future.  Discussed getting hydrants on GIS so Summit will know which hydrants can safely be used.   

2. Moving annual meeting to June 10th
3. Regarding the abandoned checks.  Marc has started the process of reporting them to the State of Az.  Probably approx. $13,000 in checks and we have to supply the State with the last known address and phone for them before turning them over.  The balance will be written off due to the age of the checks.  They have to be over 3 years to be considered abandoned.  This started in 2006.
4. We have hired new auditors for this year.  We are moving forward, and they will be spending a couple of days in the office soon.

5. Marc will be meeting with the county on a 20-year planning meeting for the community.  They will be discussing the area and improvements, etc.  

6. Talked about the ¼ acre of land we own in a small corner of parcel 301-18-015k that they are interested in purchasing.  Marc will pursue it and get further information on selling the property.  Put on the agenda for March.
The next agenda item was to approve the Nominating process, petition and the timelines.  Director TImney made a motion to approve and Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was New Business.  Director Timney brought up the infiltration gallery and concrete tank and the meeting with Game and Fish to discuss them taking ownership of the system.  This is very complex due to the fact that the Forest service is involved as well due to permits, etc.  The game and fish representative will take the information back to his employer and will get back to DPW with how they will proceed.  
Director Timney asked about Mary’s drive and how this line extension is going.  Matt is still working on the easements, etc. (per Marc)

Director Peat made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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